
19. NEIGHBOURHOOD SUPPORT NEW ZEALAND CONFERENCE

Yvonne Palmer withdrew from the chair and did not take part in discussion or voting on this item.
Megan Evans did not take part in discussion or voting on this item.

The Board received a report requesting funding for a number of Neighbourhood Support Co-ordinators
to attend the Neighbourhood Support New Zealand Conference in Christchurch.

The Board resolved that $1,000 be provided from 2002/2003 Discretionary Funds to meet the
registration cost of 20 active and current co-ordinators from within Shirley/Papanui to attend the
Neighbourhood Support New Zealand Conference in Christchurch, 13 and 14 September, the
co-ordinators to be selected by the Community Constables, Canterbury Neighbourhood Support
Co-ordinators and Board members for the two wards.


